Memo to File

Re: 419 Metal & Auto Recycling Center, Inc.

On August 18, 2009, Michael Eckoff, Kim Rush, and Lu Burson, FDEP, accompanied by Donald Butler, 419
Metal, conducted a follow-up inspection at 419 Metal to verify corrective action completed and assess
whether an Initial Site Screening Plan is necessary.

The used oil releases were cleaned up, the Department decided that a Site Screening Plan is not
necessary at this time. Mr. Butler stated the facility is planning to add another layer of concrete to the
existing pad around the facility. The facility had a bucket to collect mercury switches. Records could not
be reviewed because Mr. Phillips was not on-site.

Michael Eckoff, ESII



